
 

Dear World Journal of Orthopedics, 

 

Please find our statement regarding the Biostatistics Review Certificate. 

 

As it stands, our manuscript is currently a PRIMSA-SCR Scoping Review article that does not 

include any statistics or patient-level data. As such, we do not feel that a biostatistics review 

certificate should be required. However, if the journal would like us to, we would be happy to 

run this project by our institutional statistician for their approval.  

 

If you have any further question, be free to contact me. Thank you for your time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Neeraj Vij 

University of Arizona College of Medicine - Phoenix 

475 N 5th St. 

Phoenix, AZ 85004 

Phone: (480)-298-6232 

neerajvij@email.arizona.edu 
 


